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1 September 2021 

Vice President Hatcher  

Fair Work Commission 

Level 4, 11 Exhibition Street 

Melbourne, Vic, 3000 

By email: amod@fwc.gov.au  

 

Dear Vice President Hatcher 

Casual Award Terms Review 2021 (AM2021/54) 

Provisional views – Australia Post Enterprise Award 2015 [MA000137] 

We refer to the Statement [2021] FWCFB 5281 issued by the Full Bench of the Fair Work Commission on 

26 August 2021 as part of Stage 2 of the Casual Terms Award Review 2021 (Statement).   

The Statement sets out the provisional views of the Full Bench in relation to the Group 4 Awards, 

including the Australia Post Enterprise Award 2015 (Australia Post Award).  

Australian Postal Corporation (Australia Post) is the employer covered by the Australia Post Award.  On 

that basis, Australia Post has an interest in the Australia Post Award.    

We write to advise that Australia Post does not oppose the provisional views expressed by the Full Bench 

at Attachment A of the Statement with respect to the Australia Post Award. 

We note only that in row 3 of the changes proposed to the Australia Post Award, the Action column says 

‘Delete clause 17.2’.  We assume that it is intended that this instead say ‘Delete clause 17.1’, as it is clause 

17.1 which contains the current definition of a ‘casual employee’. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Geraldine Rivers  

General Manager, Employee Relations  

Direct telephone: 03 9107 1208 

Email: geraldine.rivers@auspost.com.au 


